
Grampian Kart Club 2021 Season         

  

Dear Member/New Member 

  

The 2021 Karting season is almost here again and it is time to renew your club membership 
  
Please read the following information carefully and complete all the relevant forms in Black 

INK. If you have any questions regarding the forms please feel free to contact me.  
  

• The club membership year runs from the 1st February 2021 to the 31st of January 2022   

• A new padlock will be put on the gate & chains from the 1st of February 2021   

• Individual membership fees are £130.00 until 28th of February 2021 then from 1st of March 2021 

£150.00. (See Payment options below) 

• Family membership fees are £150.00 until 28th of February 2021 then from 1st of March 2021 

£170.00. (See Payment options below) 

• In order to qualify for the reduced fee your application form and all other documents must be 

received by the due date & correctly completed. Any late applications will be charged at the 

higher rate.  

• ONE (1) passport-sized photograph must be enclosed with your application form with your name 

and address printed on the back. Please attach to your club application form.  

• Please add £1.50 for postage/packing: With the recent changes to the way the Post Office 

charge for letters we will be using a small padded envelope to return your key to you. This needs a 

more expensive stamp than a letter!!  

 

  

The committee would like to take this opportunity of wishing you all the best for the 2021 season. 

Please return your completed application form (one for each driver), fee, signed club rules and 

indemnity form to the below address.  
 

  

GKC   

Membership Secretary   

Gary Warren 

426 Auchmill Road 

Bucksburn 

Aberdeen 

AB21 9NN  
  

Contact details: Tel. 07427676551 between 6pm and 9pm Monday - Friday. 

Email: membership@grampiankartclub.com 

 

 

 



Grampian Kart Club 2021 

Drivers Indemnity Declaration  

  
 

I declare that:   

1. In respect of any practice session where a competitive element takes place, wholly on the Boyndie circuit I declare that  

  

In consideration of the acceptance of this declaration and of my being a full member of Grampian Kart Club Ltd, I agree to 

save harmless and keep indemnified Grampian Kart Club Ltd, such person, persons or body as maybe authorised by 

Grampian Kart Club Ltd to promote or organise this event and their respective officials, servants, representatives and agents 

together with other drivers and their respective servants, representatives and agents, from and against all actions, claims, 

costs, expenses and demands in respect of death or injury to or damage to the property of myself, my driver(s), 

passenger(s), mechanic(s) or associated personnel, arising out of or in connection with any practice session that I attend or 

take part in.  

  

  

2. I understand that during my attendance or participation in practice session I will adhere to current Grampian Kart Club Ltd 

rules.  

  

  

3. I understand that should I at any time during the practise session be suffering from any disability, whether permanent or 

temporary, which is likely to affect prejudicially my normal control of the vehicle, I may not take part unless I have 

declared such disability to Grampian Kart Club Ltd who have, following such declaration, issued a license which permits 

me to do so.  

  

Signature(s) of Driver(s)  

  

 

X
Driver 1

X
Driver 2

X
Driver 3

X
Driver 4

X
Driver 5

X
Driver 6

 
  

  

  

X

Parent/Gaurdian for U18's

 



  

GRAMPIAN KART CLUB 2021 CIRCUIT RULES  

  

  

Below are the club’s rules governing the use of the track by members - please obey them and ensure that 

other members at the track do so too.  

  

1) Parents & Guardians are held accountable for children under 18yrs of age while at Boyndie Track 

 

2) Children to remain within the paddock area perimeter fencing and are not allowed in any of the adjacent fields 

beside our facility  

 

3) Abusive or threatening behaviour towards members/visitors/competitors/officials at any time whether 

race weekend or mid-week practise will NOT be tolerated anyone found in breach of this rule will be dealt with 

accordingly and membership will be suspended   

 

4) Outside of controlled practice on race weekends and during the race program, the track may only be used by 

MEMBERS of Grampian Kart Club. Membership only applies to whoever is named on your membership form and 

holds a valid membership card.  

  

NOTE:  If someone is caught on the track that is not a member, the person whom allowed him or her on 

shall be automatically suspended.  

  

5) All drivers using the track must wear full safety equipment as follows:   

Karts, overalls, crash helmet, gloves and shoes providing ankle protection.   

  

6) Karts must comply with current MSA technical regulations - Section U16 of the competitor’s year book with the 

following exception’s Tyres can be of any make for practise only (16.9.1) and brake disc protectors do not have to 

be fitted (16.10.10)  

  

7) Drivers MUST ONLY EXIT the track via the pit lane entrance, i.e. they MUST NOT EXIT the track via the Dummy 

Grid.  

  

8) Drivers must drive slowly in the Pit Lane and must stop before the end of the pit road where marked by the line 

and STOP sign. They MUST NOT DRIVE through to the dummy grid or in the pit area.  

  

9) Karts may only be driven in the Pit Lane, Dummy Grid and Track (within the white lines) areas and must only be 

driven in the normal track direction, i.e. clockwise.  

  

10) Practice sessions should be run as follows: - bambinos, cadets, juniors, seniors and gear box, with ABSOLUTELY 

NO MIXING OF CLASSES. Bambino Karts are to run separately on the track, they are not allowed on the 

track with cadet karts.  

  

11) Track users must not drive karts out of their class. I.e. Cadets may not drive junior karts & juniors may not drive 

senior karts.  

  

12) Drivers/Members are required to lock the gate after entry and exit. They are also required to inspect the 

track, pit lane and dummy grid for obstructions and displaced tyre walls prior to using the track. There are three 

chains locked across the track to prevent use by non-members. Drivers must remove these before practice and 

replace them before leaving the track.  

  

13) Drivers must not practice unless there is at least one other person present over 16 years of age and are strongly 

recommended to have a mobile phone with them to call for help if needed.  

  

14) If you are involved in an accident on GKC premises that requires treatment, you must contact a committee 

member of the club at the earliest opportunity.  

  

15) Track may only be used on official opening times as follows   

Monday to Sunday from 9am to 8:30pm between April 1st to October 31st  

Monday to Sunday from 9am to 4:30pm between November 1st to 31st March  

  

   The track is closed: December 25th, January 1st & 2nd  

  



NOTE:  If someone is caught on the track out with the licenced track times stated above they will be 

automatically suspended.  

  

16) BAMBINO Karts Pre-race training for 6 – 7year olds. A competitor may continue in the class until their 8th  

Birthday (U15.4)  

Kart and engine (not greater than 3hp) must be to MSA regulations   

  

 

NOTE: No children under the age of 6 are allowed to use the track  

  

Pro-kart Saturdays - The track is officially closed for practice during Pro Kart days, we are somewhat flexible but check 

the calendar for bookings before setting off. Most Pro Kart Saturday’s shall be the third Saturday of the month, but please 

our Facebook page or the calendar!  

 

ANY MEMBER PROVEN TO HAVE COMMITTED ACTS OF BULLYING, RACIAL AND OR SEXUAL INSULT OR ACTS 

OF XENOPHOBIA AGAINST FELLOW MEMBERS OR VISITORS WILL FACE SEVERE PUNISHMENT  

  

I, as the main member (parent/guardian of member) agree to be bound by the rules (one to seventeen) above. I will also 

be responsible for others in my family membership obeying the same rules (one to seventeen) above while using the track 

at Boyndie.  

  

  

 

X
Print Name

X
Signature

X
Date

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2021 Payment options  

Grampian Kart Club has started to recognise the decline in cheque books being supplied by banks and that modern 

banking in the 21st century is reflected by the many branch closures that is happening on a daily basis across the 

country. As internet banking grows in popularity GKC would now like to give existing & future members the option of 

Bank Transfer for paying membership fees. 

GKC Bank details below 

Sort Code Account Number 

82-65-11 70251491 

 

When paying by bank transfer, ensure correct amount is transferred  

• Single membership £151.50 (£131.50 if before March 1st)  

• Family membership £171.50 (£151.50 if before March 1st) 

• Please comment on your transaction with your name & GKC, GKC Membership or Membership  

• If your bank issues a transfer number, please insert this number next to your signature below. 

By signing the below box, you are stating that you have chosen to pay by bank transfer  

 

If paying by cheque please make cheques payable to Grampian Kart Club  

Please ensure your Name & Address is printed on the back of the cheque 

Please ensure that £1.50 is added to the total for postage & packaging, failure to do so may result in your membership 

pack being delayed  

All Payments received by cheque please allow 2 weeks for processing   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Grampian Kart Club 2021  

Membership application   

  

  

You should read and understand the sections before filling in the form. If you have any 
questions or need help filling in this form, please phone our membership secretary on 
07427676551 between 6pm and 9pm Monday – Friday. Please provide a landline telephone 

number and also a mobile telephone number. We will provide a number of club notifications 
and reminders during the course of the membership year.  

  
Section 1 – Personal details  
  

Surname    
 

First Name    

Address   
  

 

  
 

Post Code    Date of Birth    Occupation    

Phone number    
 

Mobile    

E-mail address  
   

_______________________________________________________________________________  

  
Section 2 – Kart and Racing class  
  

Kart Class (e.g. Rotax)  
  

Chassis make  
  

Engine Make  
  

  

                      

  
Circle as appropriate  

I am planning to race in the MSA rounds             
  

Yes   No  

I am planning to race in the Boyndie Drome Open challenge Championship     

__________________________________________________________   
  

Section 3 – Checklist and declaration  

Yes   No  

                      

  
Circle as appropriate  

- I have filled in all the relevant parts of the enclosed forms.        
  

Yes   No  

- I have enclosed ONE passport photo with my name and address printed on the 

reverse. (attached above)   
  

Yes   No  

- I have enclosed a cheque or paid by bank transfer.           
   

Yes   No  
 

  

Your Signature    Date  

  

Attach photo here  



 

2021 Guidance notes for completing forms:  
  
  
  

1. Family Membership covers 2 adults and children up to the age of 18 

staying at the same address. This does not include cousins, uncles, 

aunties etc.  
   

2. Only those members of the family intending to drive are required to 

complete membership forms.  
   

3. Only drivers will be issued membership cards.  
 

4. Only ONE (1) passport sized photograph required and attached to 

this application  
  

5. ONE key will be issued to each ‘individual’ member and ONE to each 

family.  
   

6. There are 3 signatures required:  
  

   ♦ Drivers Indemnity Form  
  

   ♦ Club Rules   
    

   ♦ Membership Application Form (One for each Driver)  
  
  

7. Please remember to add £1.50 for P&P.  
  
8. Please add your occupation to the form as this may help the club 

with repairs.  
  
9. Please give a mobile phone number as texts may be sent with club        

information 

 

10. Please complete email address in clear block capital letters  
 

 

11. If you require your membership key sooner than waiting for it to 

arrive by post, please get in touch with the Membership secretary 

and arrange to collect your key  
  

  
  
If you have any questions, please contact the membership secretary 

before posting the forms!  
   


